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 I wish I was related to Wayne Dyer. Heôs a 

multi-gazillionaire, has sold more books than almost 

anyone, and lives in Hawaii. If we are kin, it is very 

distant, so distant that if I called him and asked him 

for a loan, he might have me arrested.  

 One thing I donôt plan on doing is asking him for 

some spiritual advice. He likes Jesus, but he likes 

Buddha too. He likes a lot of Yogis and is very fond 

of all sorts of meditation. In fact, he likes almost 

anyone who says something that sounds good. On 

one occasion. he heard someone say  

something he liked, and so he wrote it on 

 an index card. After suffering a personal 

 tragedy, the remark sounded especially  

good to him, and he wrote a book and  

went on one of his speaking toursðall 

 based on the words on the card! He  

seems to believe God is everywhere, or  

God is inside him, or God is wherever he (Wayne) 

wants him to be. Itôs odd, but he says believe in 

Jesus, but donôt be a Christian, and believe in 

Buddha, but donôt be a Buddhist. Heôs very fond of 

quoting St. Francis of Assisi (and wrote a book filled 

with his teaching), but oddly doesnôt believe in the 

God St. Francis loved, or the Bible that fueled 

everything St. Francis believed. For Dyer, life is 

good, life is love, life is whatever you want it to be. 

Thereôs an energy out there (God), and inside too,  

and it never condemns or causes guilt, but only 

frees you to have whatever you want. I suppose, 

then, that prayer becomes talking to...yourself? 

And this is all based on...what? 

 I believe there is one true God, and that He 

has revealed Himself in creation and in other 

ways, but most especially in Jesus, His Son. I 

believe the Bible is His Word and will, revealed to 

us. And prayer, then, is talking to God! And He 

shows us in Scripture how to do it. 

  In the Bible we donôt see people praying 

and  getting their prayers answered because 

  they did it the right way or used special 

  phrases. (That would be magic) Prayers 

  are not effective in Scripture because

  they are pretty or nice sounding. Prayers 

  that are selfish, or prayers that are  

  wicked, donôt get much of a hearing. But 

what does get a hearing is real prayer. Sincere 

prayer. Honest prayer. Even through tears or 

heartbreak. Even coming from people you or I 

wouldnôt give the time of day to. 

 I like that. Prayer has a solid foundation 

(God). Prayer connects even confused, mixed up, 

lost people to the one true God. Who hears. And 

cares! Our new series of messages is called ñReal 

Prayer for Real People.ò Weôll look at people 
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SERMON SERIES  Wednesday Menu 
02/04 Vegetable Beef Soup 

02/11 Roast Pork Medallions 

02/18 Spaghetti 

02/25 Chicken & Rice Casserole 

 

03/04 Poppyseed Chicken 

03/11 Vegetable Beef Soup 

03/18 Spaghetti 

03/25 Chicken Pot Pie 

 

Mission Trip to Lilburn  

ñReal Prayer for Real Peopleò 
 

February 1: òHannah: When Your Life Feels 

Emptyò, 1 Samuel 1:9-20 
 

February 8: òElijah: When Youôve Had Enoughò, 

1 Kings 19:1-12 
 

February 15: òManasseh: When You Recognize\ 

That You Are the Problemò, 2 Chronicles 33:1- 

16 
 

February 22: ñPaul(1): When a Groan is All 

Youôve Gotò, Romans 8:18-27 
 

March 1: ñPaul (2): When No is the Answerò, 2 

Corinthians 12:7-10 
 

March 8: ñEpaphras: When Prayer is Hard 

Workò, Colossians 4:12-13 
 

March 15: ñActs: When Others Pray With Youò, 

Acts 4:23-31 

 

Ministerôs Message Continued 
 

who, despite some serious shortcomings, 

turned to the one true God. Their lives 

changed in (cont.) unexpected ways as a 

result, and yours and mine will, too! Join 

us as we talk about prayer in February. 

 All year long weôll have as our theme, 

ñMission Trip to Lilburnò! Lord, use us to 

tell others about Your love! God bless you 

and your familyð 

  

Tony 

MISSION TRIP TO LILBURN IS BROUGHT TO LCC  
 

Many people think of a mission trip as the church going out to help missionaries or the community.  

Each week the mission of New Connections Day Program - Lilburn (MR/DD Adults) is to have some 

of their staff and residents come on Wednesdays to set up the chairs in the FLC and set out salt & 

pepper on each table in preparation of our Wednesday Night Meals.  We appreciate their service and 

thank them for doing this for us. 



Goodfriends is a group for people age 

50+ and their friends (young or not-so-

young, young at heart or young in spirit).   

Interested? 

                  

                             

                                           

          

     

        

          

Goodfriends is not just for the óolder folksô!  We invite anyone who is available on any of our scheduled 

dates to join us for our outings!   We encourage you to come and hang out with usérather you are Young, 

or Not-So-Young, Young at Heart or Young in Spirité  It doesnôt matter if you are 30+ or 80+, weôve got 

something you will enjoyé 
 

We have some kind of outing each month September thru July.  You can pick up a copy of the Goodfriends 

calendar at the Welcome Center in the sanctuary foyer. 
 

We had 22 Goodfriends attend the Family Game Night on Thursday, January 15th.    It was super fun to 

interact with some of the kids at LCC.   The puzzle table was a big hit (by young and not-so-young)!   (See 

photos on the next page.)  Even with the cold, damp air outside the FLC was warm and filled with laughter.   

We collected several items of art supplies for Dale Brock.  If you would like to contribute, please contact 

Rosie Bengtson.   We will deliver them to Connecticut sometime this summer. 

  

                       

                        
 

Coming Soon:  On Thursday, February 19th, 2015: the Goodfriends will be meeting in the FLC at 10:45 am 

for our devotional, and then head to Matthewôs Cafeteria in Tucker for lunch.  Please bring lunch money 

that day.  After lunch, we will come back to LCC to frost and decorate Valentine cupcakes.  Cost is $5.00.  

You will be able to take some home to share the love!  Any questions, contact Rosie at 770-978-7774, or 

Janet Curtiss at 540-819-3846. 

 

 
 

 

 

 
 

 

Upcoming Events: 

March 19: Gibbs Garden and lunch at Tate House 

April 16: VBS prep, plus lunch 

May 15: Friday evening performance of óHarveyô at New London Theatre 

June 18: Atlanta Trolley Tour + lunch  

      

       

Any questions can be directly to Rosie Bengtson 770-978-7774 or 404-403-5765; Glenda Middleton  

770-614-5972; Doris Seeley 770-923-3262; Betty Hubbard 678-446-7926; or Janet Curtiss 540-819-3846. 

 

              

                   

                  

     

         

         

           

       

       

       

      

       

      

            

       

            

        

    

       

   

          

    

   
 

 
 



James 2:15 -16 says: 

15 Suppose a brother or sister is without clothes and daily food. 16 If one of you says to him, "Go, I wish 

you well; keep warm and well fed," but does nothing about his physical needs, what good is it? (NIV) 

In the past month, this church family has demonstrated that we understand this scripture.  There were over 

600 food and non-food items.  Janyce and I are amazed at some of the unique and thoughtful gifts that 

appear in the buggy each week.   

The primary focus of this mission is day to day supplemental food and hygiene items for those who cannot 

make the ends meet.  We as a church are one of several organizations that support this very important 

ministry.  It is often easy to forget that socks are a daily need.   

We send out an email every week with a list of the items in shortest supply.  The donations suggest many 

are reading this email and buying items to help fill this need.  Counting the donations, delivering the items 

and sending the email is an incredible blessing for us and strengthens our faith every week.   

The current BOGO campaign along with the incredible generosity of our members have seen our numbers 

climb. Letôs keep at it.  As Tony said a couple of weeks ago, an average of 200 items per week is attainable.  

Collections for Sunday, January 25, 2015 were 165 food items and 90 non-food items for a total of 255 total 

items. That is a new record for a weekly contribution, and there were several large donations. 

The response to our calls have blessed us beyond belief.  I hope you will continue to bless the Lilburn 

Cooperative Ministry with your generosity.  Whether it is a couple of items a week or 10 a month; a BOGO 

item, or grabbing a big box at Samôs, Costco, or wherever, you demonstrate the lesson of James 2, and 

fulfill the call of Mathew 25 and make our hearts sing.  Steve Perry 



 

(Please note that additions and/or corrections can be made through the year) 
 

Mystery Fun Day........???????????????????........April 25th  

Summer Book Club ...... Books & Times TBD ........JulyΟΟ 
Gals Getaway....(Weȭre headed to the Beach)....October 9th through 11th  

Ladies Christmas Party......December 15 at LCC in the FLC 

 

 

 

The Ministry Fair went great for the Sisters of Grace Womenȭs Ministry. We 

would like to announce the winners of our Ministry Fair Drawing. 
 

The Winner of the Free Galȭs Getaway ɀ Judy Meeks 
 

The Winner of the Free Mystery Fun Day ɀ Donna Stamm 

 

Prayer Cards  
Ladies, watch your mail for a postcard letting you know someone is 

praying for you and will pray with you if you have something specific that 

needs prayer. 

Mystery Fun Day ɀ April 25 th  
  

  

  

  

Sisters of Grace  

2015 Womenõs Ministry Calendar 

Ministry Fair  

If you are interested in the Womenȭs Ministries or even if youȭre just curious, call: 

Lynn Akins 770-923-6413  Priscilla Moseley 404-227-1846 

Pat Ferguson 770-466-5212  Betty Hubbard  678-446-7926 

Pam Morgan 404-697-4293 Cathy Wade   404-867-6102  

 



LCC Music Ministry 
ñReaching the World for Jesus One Note at a Timeò 

Our young adults did a wonderful job leading our Worship on Sunday, January 18th. 

If you love to sing, or love playing a musical instrument, the Choir & Orchestra are 

for you! Come join us on Wednesday evenings at 6:30 pm! 

 

Haiti 2015 
If you have ever considered going to Haiti 

now is your opportunity for a great 

experience. LCC has built two churches in 

Haiti over the last two years and now we 

want to put the finishing touches on those 

buildings. We will be raising money to fill 

up the interior with rocks and pour concrete 

floors. We will also be building benches for 

people to sit on. Please prayerfully consider 

donating funds for this project as well as 

being one of the 10-12 people who go from 

July 20-31. See Shane for more details. 



 

Parents, be sure to sign up for this special event by 

Sunday, February 8th.  We cannot take any registrations 

after that date.  While your kids are enjoying their 

EDRSHUHSHDRu XNT B@M ADMDEHS EQNL @ RODBH@K 7@KDMSHMD½R 

night out on the town or a quiet night at home.  

 

  Ray Lyew is available to help 
 any Middle or High School student who 
would like help in Math or Science.  He will be 

upstairs in the FLC on Wednesday nights from 6:30 
-  7:00. Please let us know if you want to take 
advantage of this great academic opportunity.   

 

Lyn Goeckel and Dixie Grimm will continue to  
provide HW Help for our Elementary - aged students 

at that time also.   



 
 

CALLING ALL VOLUNTEERS 
Planning is already underway and recruiting has  

officially begun.  If you want to be a part of this yearôs expedition 

team, please see Ms. Robyn ASAP.   
 

CALLING ALL CAMPERS AND CLIMBERS 
We need to borrow your camping or climbing gear for props and 

decorations.  We need tents of all colors, shapes and  

sizes. We also need gear such as back packs,  

lanterns, Dutch ovens, rope , hiking boots, parkas,  

snow skis and poles, etc.  Please label your items.  
 

CALLING ALL OTHERS 
We are also in need of LOTS of fabric and/or plastic table covering 

(does not matter whether round, square or rectangular) that is 

different shades of light blue and white, white tissue paper and 

scraps of white paper.  

  

Other items needed:  

Cotton batting & Cotton balls   Band -aids   

WHITE gallon jugs of any sort   Craft Foam 

Snow Flake ornaments or decorations   Heart shaped stickers  

Satin Ribbon (any size)   Crayons  

Glue Sticks for hot glue gun   Glue sticks  

Black Sharpies (Fine Tip)  

Small pieces of soft fabric (flannel, felt, fuzzy blanket, etc.)  

 
If you would like to make a monetary contribution to òEVERESTó 
VBS you can make a check out to LCC and write ñVBSò in the 

memo.  Thank you so much.  

Malyni Linen 

Teagan Merrill 

Lainey Pettit 

CONGRATULATIONS 
TO OUR 2015 JR CREW 
 


